Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group Minutes

Orchard Creek Lodge, Fine Arts Room

September 11, 2006 7:00 P.M.

Board Members


President, Ernie Drake


Membership Chair, Gen Tewart

Secretary, Steve Garavito

Event Coordinator, Steve Postle


Treasurer, Dick Brewster

Social Chair, Candi Garavito

Historian & Liaison to Community Association, Don Belval

Introductions

· Ernie welcomed members and guests.

Reports

· Steve G. read the minutes of the 8/7/06/06 meeting.  The minutes were approved.
· Ernie reported that we still have 45 paid-up members.
· Dick reported that the ending balance in the group’s checking account on 8/30/06 was $668.30.  The main expenditure during the month was for 2-way radios.
· Ernie stated that there was nothing to report with respect to the Association.
· John Zehnder reported on the Oktoberfest party scheduled for 10/7/06.  Candi said that the Christmas holiday party will be held at the Victorian in Roseville on 12/5/06.
· Dick reported that the website now has the official group logo, and 19 cars are shown with their owners.
Old Business
· Ernie congratulated the Brewsters for their impromptu trip through Georgetown and Placerville.  Virgil reported on the Hearst Castle trip.  Steve P reported on the Mendocino and Death Valley trips.  He said that the exact route for the Death Valley trip will depend on snow conditions.  The remaining trips are:
Date

Destination


Trip Leaders/Backup
Oct. 17-19

Mendocino


Postle

Nov. 6-9

Death Valley


Postle
· Ernie asked that signed releases be sent to Steve G. in Gen’s absence.
· Virgil explained how to order shirts with the group logo using the order forms that he had distributed via email.
· Steve P. reported on the trip selection process and asked for volunteers to be part of a trip planning committee.  Virgil, Dick Brewster, and Bob Schroeder volunteered.

· Steve P. also raised the issue of driving protocol.  For trips with a large number of cars, we will try smaller car groups based on what type of driving experience individuals want.  Regardless, we should all try to stay connected with the car in front of us.
· Ernie stated that the election must take place at the November meeting.  He asked for volunteers for the election committee.  The group’s goal should be to have two nominees for every position.  Ernie encouraged people to seek office.  
New Business
· A motion was passed to use excess group funds to buy food certificates for needy families.  Tom Webb will report on the details at the November meeting.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
LHSCG Secretary, Steve Garavito
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